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Location: 
Administration of Justice Conference Room

Department of Public Safety



3600 Workman Mill Road, Whittier CA 90601


Attendees:

Teresa Dreyfuss, Rio Hondo College President




Mark Yokoyama, Dean, Public Safety
Walt Allen, Police Academy Director 

Milt Hernandez, Academy Coordinator

Tony Miranda, Chief of Police, City of Vernon
Jeff Piper, Chief of Police, City of Whittier
Lorraine Duran (Recorder)

1. Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 3:04pm.
2. Comments by President/Superintendent Teresa Dreyfuss
President Dreyfuss welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending. 
She commented on how well the academy is running.
3. Comments by Dean, Department of Public Safety, Mark Yokoyama

Dean Yokoyama informed the group that he had spoken with POST regarding

the academy and that he had received positive remarks and that the academy

is running well.  He is looking for ways to grow the academy and ways to market

the academy.  Long term goals include:

· Going to high schools to recruit
· New flyers for marketing
· High media marketing, ex: buses and billboards.

Dean Yokoyama related that Rio Hondo was working on a program which involved marketing a Administration of Justice AJ101 course for police explorers. Presently, the Public Safety Division is currently in the process of using LAPD explorers as part of a pilot program. This program would allow police explorers to take a AJ101 semester course to begin work towards their degrees, tuition free. Once the program was up and running successfully with the LAPD explorer program then efforts would be made to go countywide with the recruit of other students from other agency explorer programs.
Dean Yokoyama will also work on improving the academy retention rate, which included:  
· Implementing an English course for academy applicants to improve success rates in the Pellet B entrance exams. 
· Develop certification for the police academy.
· Develop a 16-week pre-academy course as a prerequisite to draw high quality cadets.

Dean Yokoyama informed the Board members that the academy will be adding additional instruction in the following areas: 

· Procedural Justice

· Active Shooter training
· An Introduction of Tactical Medicine – First Aid/CPR

· Use of Force – De-escalation Training 

Dean Yokoyama added that class 206 will be participating in the Active Shooter Drill that is being held campus wide on May 3, 2018.
The Dean also provided an update on the Million-dollar upgrade to Firing Range and to the Administration of Justice Program Annex facilities.
4. Class 206 Update
Academy Director Walter Allen, indicated that there are 25 remaining cadets; of those, 16 are agency sponsored and that Cadet Class 206 was in its 10 week of training.
5.  Pre-screening of Pre-Service Candidates

· On February 17, 2018, the PELLETB exam was administered and of the 40 candidates tested only 18 passed.

· Academy Coordinators Hernandez and Miklos conducted interviews with 17 of the 18 candidates who passed the PELLETB exam. The interviews were conducted to increase the retention rates among those cadets who enter the police academy. 15 of those candidates interviewed will be offered a position in upcoming academy session 207, which will begin on July 31, 2018.

6. Enhancement of Pre-Academy Training

· Director Allen would like to introduce more stress to the pre-academy class and enhance the pre-academy training to better prepared cadets for the regular academy session.
7. Police Academy Inspection and Recruitment Day

· Director Allen informed the group of the changes made in the way police agencies have been recruiting pre-service cadets at the academy. At the request of the Los Angeles County Police Chiefs, a Recruitment/Inspection day has been established to give all agencies an equal opportunity to recruit the pre-service cadets. On March 7th, 25 different police departments attended the academy’s first Recruitment Day. All agencies were informed that they could also schedule individual recruitment sessions following Recruitment Day.

8. PC832 Training Course

There are currently 2 classes scheduled per month and the Director has been contacted by the Los Angeles Department of Water and Power (LADWP) and the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) training manager to are planning to send their employees to the Rio Hondo Police Academy 832 PC courses starting in May 2018. Currently, many Fire departments are also sending many of their personnel to our 832 PC course to fulfill requirements for Arson Investigator and fire personnel assigned to local agency SWAT for tactical first aid services.

9. Recent Acquisition of State of the Art Cross Fit Dynamic Equipment

· The academy has acquired new gym equipment new to Cross Fit Training equipment to reduce injury and improve training. In comparison to the other 37 police academy throughout the state, Rio Hondo has the most updated life fitness equipment. The academy also recently received new equipment for Arrest and Control training.
10. Red Cross Equipment and Simunition Equipment Purchase

· The academy is purchasing Simunition equipment and will be building portable structures at Range for Simunition training. 

·  First Aid and CPR Equipment is being replaced and upgraded.
· Chief Piper asked Director Allen if the Rio Hondo Police Academy had a need for donated police vehicles being phased out of Los Angeles police agencies for academy training. When Director Allen related that there was a great need for donated police vehicle, President Dreyfuss related that is it was not a problem for the college to accept the donated vehicles. Chief Piper related that he would query the police chiefs regarding donated vehicle when we were ready to move forward with such a request. 

11.  Police Academy Outreach

· Academy Outreach – Director Allen has a tentative meeting with San Bernardino County Chiefs Association to discuss referring overflow from Sheriff Academy to the Rio Hondo Police Academy. He will also meet with Ontario Police Department Chief Derrick Williams recently to discuss their return to Rio Hondo Police Academy.  

· Academy Coordinator Hernandez proposed better screening for candidates applying to the academy and information sessions regarding background issues with an active background investigator.

· Whittier Police Chief Jeff Piper will be sending out an announcement for Police Departments to consider donating patrol cars to Rio Hondo.  President Dreyfuss said that our IT department can provide old computers for the cars.
· Chief Piper informed the group that he sends out a message to the other Chiefs regarding any problems they may have in order to bring them up as the meetings, however, he has not received any complaints at this point.

· Chief Piper informed the board that he has a paid explorer program which, after going through the program, these explorers usually get hired as police officers within his department. He is looking for ways to connect with students here at Rio Hondo College. Dean Yokoyama advised Chief Piper that a new display case has been purchased and placed near the entry way of the academy where job announcements and flyers will be placed, which Chief Piper could use to advertise his cadet program.
· Chief Anthony Miranda informed the board members that he had attended an academy graduation at Golden West College where they graduated 55 cadets. He asked what we are doing different than Golden West and Director Allen related that unfortunately a high number of potential sponsored cadets from the Los Angeles police agencies fell out of backgrounds prior to the beginning of the current academy session due candidate background failures and timing issues. President Dreyfuss asked if backgrounds could be done before sending cadets to Rio Hondo and Chief Piper related that Golden West administers a Polygraph test a head of time. Director Allen indicated that he will be visiting the Golden West academy to determine how they were able to screen their candidates.
· Director Allen related that he would be initiating a meeting with the South Bay Chiefs Association to attract South Bay agencies to Rio Hondo Police Academy for recruit training opportunities.

12.  Academy Certificate of Achievement Pending Request

· Director Allen made the Rio Hondo Police Academy Advisory Board members aware of a pending request for Certificates of Achievement for the Police Academy, which had never been requested. The attending police chiefs, who are appointed by and represent the Los Angeles County Police Chiefs Association, along with the board members present, subsequently agreed that the Certificates of Achievements was extremely beneficial to both the graduating academy cadets and to Rio Hondo College, which has a national reputation of producing outstanding police officers.

Meeting Adjourned at 3:45pm
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